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January 7, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Vice Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
I am pleased to transmit the names of five individuals to serve on the Board of the Central Puget Sound Regional Transit Authority (Sound Transit). 
Sound Transit is charged with the development of a regional high capacity transit system. As you know, the agency has implemented a regional express bus system, a commuter rail system, and continues to make progress on the expansion of the regional light rail system. This motion is consistent with the King County Strategic Plan goal of meeting a growing need for transportation services and facilities.
Eighteen individuals are charged with the responsibility for governing Sound Transit, ten of whom are from King County. Members of the Sound Transit Board of Directors are in a unique position to provide oversight to this very important transportation agency. Sound Transit continues to play an increasingly important role in addressing our transportation challenges and contributing to the economic development of our region. This will require continued active engagement and oversight by the Board of Directors.

I am pleased to recommend the reappointment of the following individuals to continue serving on the Board of Directors. Enclosed for consideration and approval by the King County Council is a motion confirming the reappointment of:

· The Honorable Claudia Balducci, King County Councilmember, to the Sound Transit Board of Directors to a four-year term beginning January 1, 2016, and expiring December 31, 2019.

· The Honorable John Marchione, Mayor, City of Redmond, to the Sound Transit Board of Directors to a four-year term beginning January 1, 2016, and expiring December 31, 2019.

· The Honorable Joe McDermott, King County Councilmember, to the Sound Transit Board of Directors to a four-year term beginning January 1, 2016, and expiring December 31, 2019.

I am also pleased to recommend the appointment of the following individuals to the Sound Transit Board of Directors. Enclosed for consideration and approval by the King County Council by the same motion confirming the appointment of:

· The Honorable Rob Johnson, Councilmember, City of Seattle, to the Sound Transit Board of Directors to a four-year term beginning January 1, 2016, and expiring December 31, 2019.

· The Honorable Nancy Backus, Mayor, City of Auburn, to the Sound Transit Board of Directors to a two-year term beginning January 1, 2016, and expiring December 31, 2017.

Should you have any questions about these appointments, please contact Chris Arkills, Transportation Policy Advisor, King County Executive Office, at 206-263-9648.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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